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September 1, 2021 
 
Dear Sisters and Brothers:  

It is hard to believe another month has flowed past 
us and we are into September already. It has been fun 
seeing all the turtles around the state and a few in 
other states for fun trips! 

It is with concern for the welfare of our members 
that I have decided to postpone the three 
exemplifications that were to be held in September. I 
have received a few phone calls concerning making the 
meals for the grand family and bringing together of 
some of our older members in this time of rising 
numbers of new COVID cases. We will try for the spring 
where we may hold one or all three when hopefully the 
numbers are back to a lower number.  

Chapter meetings will still go on, and I will strongly 
recommend that masks are worn by all. I know that 
Dodge County has a mask mandate. Please make sure 
to follow all your local instructions. I would still like you 
to check in with the Secretary in case of tracing and use 
that hand sanitizer as much as possible. Wipe down the 
microphones in between speakers. Parties will still go 
on also, the only way those will not happen is if a 
statewide closure is mandated by the governor. 

September brings us the start of our Grand Officer 
Official Visits. They will meet with the WM and 
Secretary to look over the books and to greet our 
members at the meetings. Don't be nervous, we are 
just regular members, and the goal is to have fun that 
night! 

Autumn leaves don't fall, they fly. They take 
their time and wander on this their only 
chance to soar. Delia Owens 

Turtle love, Terri, WGM  
**************************************** 

Upcoming Events 

Sept 3 Vega Chapter meeting; 7:30pm 

Sept 8 Bristol Open Installation following short 
business meeting; 7pm 

Sept 9 LaBelle Chapter meeting; 7pm 

Sept 10-12  Tri-State Exchange in MN  

Sept 13 Compass Night and pound auction; Martha 
Chapter; 7pm 

Sept 14 West Allis Open Installation; 7pm (11037 
Oklahoma Ave, West Allis) 

Sept 19 Brookfield DeMolay Installation; 1pm 
(4550 Pilgrim Rd, Brookfield) 

Oct 9 Reception for Grand Warder 

Oct 17 Reception for Grand Marshal 

Oct 23 Reception for Grand Martha and Grand 
Electa 

Oct 24 Reception for Grand Organist, Grand Adah 
and Grand Ruth 

Nov 13 Reception for Grand Chaplain and Grand 
Esther 

Nov 14 Reception for Grand Sentinel 
*************************************** 

Memorial Service 

Celebration of life for 
PGM Sister Audrey Jane Pavlik 

Originally scheduled for 9/19/2021 has been 
postponed and will be rescheduled 

  

Worthy Grand Matron  
Terri Hundhausen 
3031 E. Grange Ave. #7 
Cudahy  WI  53110 
414-418-9938 
terrioes2021@gmail.com 
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All Member Learning Session 
(Formerly Red Book School) 

The All-Member Learning Sessions were held on 
July 10, July 24, and August 7, 2021, in Ellsworth, 
Oregon, Kenosha and Appleton, WI.  A grand total 
of 126 individuals attended the sessions.  The 
format was laid back, informal and encouraged 
interaction between the Gr. Conductress, Assoc. 
Gr. Conductress, and attendees.  Both myself and 
Sister Lori received many compliments on these 
sessions saying they were a welcomed change and 
extremely useful.  My hope is they continue in a 
similar way in the future.  To the host chapters – 
thank you for allowing us to use your facilities in 
presenting these sessions.  To those attending, I 
hope the basic teachings of our order were 
enhanced in a favorable way. Thank you all for 
your attendance and attention. 

Debra Bower, Gr. Conductress 

*************************************** 

Seas the Chance 

Woohoo!!!!  We have 8 turtles swimming in the 
sea! 

Congratulations to the Chapters who have 
initiated new members.  An extra Woohoo to 
Trillium Chapter who has 3 turtles swimming.  

I know that a couple of Chapters have initiations 
planned.  Great job.  

Please let me know when you read a petition and 
then when the initiation date is set.  Many of us 
would like to attend the initiation to welcome 
our new members.  

If you need some ideas about getting inactive 
members back, email or call me.  I have lots of 
information to share with you.  
 
Keep up the good work.  
Laurie Twardy, PGM  
Membership Chairperson. 

Mr & Mrs OES 

Just a reminder that Mr. and Mrs. OES annual 
meeting is scheduled for October 10 at Thunder 
Bay Grill, N14 W24130 Tower Place, Pewaukee. 
We have a private meeting room.  We will begin 
at 11:30 a.m. with a delicious brunch at $19 per 
person plus tax/tip (paid that day) followed by a 
short meeting. Mr. and Mrs. OES has been 
meeting since 1948.  We hope all couples who 
have served in the East together can join us 
there! Dues at $10 per couple.  Please RSVP to 
Elaine Engelke at engelm@tds.net or 608-523-
4134.  You may send  the dues to Sister Elaine at 
400 North Main Street, Blanchardville, WI 53516 
made out to Elaine Engelke, or pay that day. 

*************************************** 

Card Shower 

Brother Leonard Pishion of Dodgeville Chapter is 
going to be 90 years old September 18.  Due to 
Covid restrictions, the family would love to see 
how many could wish him a Happy Birthday with 
a card!  Send to:  Leonard Pishion, 5031 Leffler 
Rd, Dodgeville, WI  53533.  Thank you! 

*************************************** 

Proficiency Testing 

Is your proficiency card expiring?  How about 
your station certification?   

Tammy Hundhausen, AGM and Laurie Twardy, 
PGM, are ready to start testing.   We are going 
to do the best to keep all of us safe.  Masks will 
be worn by everyone.  We will test in small 
groups.   

If you want to take the test, please contact 
Laurie. wiladybug@gmail.com.  

Thanks,  

Tammy Hundhausen, AGM &  
Laurie Twardy, PGM 

mailto:engelm@tds.net
mailto:wiladybug@gmail.com
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COMMUNICATION FROM OUR MOST WORTHY GRAND MATRON 
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LaBelle Chapter, Bristol Chapter and Union Grove Chapter  

Cordially invite you to a 

Luncheon and Program 

Honoring 

Kim Gascoigne, Grand Martha and Holly Swenson, Grand Electa 

 

Saturday, October 23, 2021 

Gathering at 11:30 am 

Luncheon at 12:30 pm 

 

Michael’s on the Lake 

3101 Eagle Road 

Kansasville, WI 

 

Cost per person $30 – No Refunds 

Payable to Union Grove Chapter 

 

Please mail your reservation with any titles to: 

Jan Winget 507 14th Avenue 

Union Grove, WI  53182 

 

Reservations due by October 5, 2021 
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